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AGM

1700hrs - Saturday 18th November 2023
The Boathouse, Auchinstarry Marina
Welcome – Ewan Skinner, President of Scotland II welcomed all to the meeting 
Present – Kyle Walker, Ian Mackay, Andy Salmon, Libby Chisholm, Stephen Boyle, Kenny Brown, Jim Thomson, Graeme Anderson, Iain Ferguson  
Colin Tait (Scot 1) 

Apologies – Phil T, David N, John B, Jack R, Dave C, Ross D 
Kenny Brown was commended by the meeting on an evening more suitable to the boats outside, for being the only one who came by motorcycle
Before beginning the official AGM, Ewan took the opportunity to present Graeme Anderson with his Scotland II colors. 

Members stood for a minute’s silence to remember fallen officers and members 
Blue Knights Pledge – Ewan reminded the meeting of the Blue Knights ethos and the Pledge was read by Graeme Anderson 
2022 AGM minutes (previously circulated) – Approved as accurate 
President’s Report
Attached to this document

Vice-President
To have held the post of Vice-President for the last few years has been a privilege. I have enjoyed greatly visiting other chapters and events, promoting the chapter and the Blue Knights in general. I feel however it is time to handover to someone else, however I will continue to support the chapter as best as I can  

Treasurer’s Report

Andy Salmon reported the chapter over the year had an income of £2497 with expenditure of £992 mainly in donations. The chapter bank balance at 31st August stood at £2216.31.
Andy reminded all subscriptions are now due and should be paid no later than the end of the year. Any late payments to International HQ incur a penalty of $5 per person which will be passed onto the member

A copy of the full report will be attached with the minutes 

Chapter Officers - Election
Current – President - Ewan Skinner

                Past President – Jim Thomson

                Vice President – Kyle Walker (standing down)
                Treasurer – Andy Salmon

                Secretary – Ian Mackay
Directors - Jack Russell (standing down), John Bryden
Quartermaster – Kyle Walker (standing down)

Ride Captain – Neill Stewart
Press Officer – Libby Chisholm

Nominations for 2023-2024 
As no other nominations were received the President, Secretary and Treasurer agreed to continue their roles.

Vice-President – Ewan proposed Andy Salmon as VP and was unanimously elected. He will continue his treasurer’s duties

Quartermaster – Ian Mackay agreed to take over the quartermaster duties and will also continue his secretarial duties

Ride Captain – Neill is still slowly recovering from his prolonged illness and treatment. Ewan proposed Graeme Anderson for the post which he accepted.  
Honorary member nominations
Current – Stephen Boyle + Iain Ferguson. There being no other nominations their membership was renewed

While retiring as VP, Kyle was requested and agreed to take up the post of Director vacated by Jack.  
Annual Membership fees – Following consultation with the treasurer it was agreed to maintain annual membership fees at £30. Ewan reminded members the fee includes public liability insurance whilst taking part in any Blue Knights activity. Members are asked to ensure membership fees are paid no later than the end of December.
Website/Email – The meeting agreed to continue payment for the chapter website and members are encouraged to make use of, particularly the secure members section which has many useful documents, magazines, photo gallery etc 

Chapter Charity 
Last years nominations were Kirsty’s Kids and Doddie Weir’s MND charity. After discussion with the Treasurer it was agreed both charities would receive £800 from the chapter. 

Three nominations were received for this year’s chapter charity 
Kirsty’s Kids – Kyle

Blood Bikes Scotland – Ian

Pulmonary Hypertension Association – Libby C
All three members gave a short talk on their proposal. All were agreed as worthy causes and Kyle suggested the option of splitting the funds three ways. After a vote this was the agreed option

The meeting was reminded that members are welcome to arrange fundraising activities for a particular cause or charity at any time.

Rides / Rallies / Events

Chapter members attended a variety of events during the year including the annual Easter Egg Run to Robin House and a bunkhouse weekend in Oban. Ewan and Ian attended the UKIC conference in Nottingham. Kyle and Ian joined members of the other Scottish chapters on a trip to Nordkapp, Norway, Other events included  RTTW in Staffordshire, a meet with the Police Scotland Youth Volunteers and regular visits to other chapters breakfast meets. 

Next year is the 50th Anniversary of the Blue Knights. There are events organised all over Europe and the USA. Ian suggested it would be good if Scotland II could organise a “Knights Away” trip. There are many options such as UK & Ireland, Europe or the USA. A Welsh member at the UKIC promised a warm welcome for anyone visiting. Ewan mentioned that he had been looking with Kim at a trip to the Krakow area. Please drop a note with what you would be interested in to Ian by the end of the year

In addition Scotland 1 has organised a weekend in the Isle of Man around the 26th July. Spaces are filling up so if you are interested get in touch with Colin Tait. 

The UKIC Rally next year is being held in Jersey on the 20th September. Perhaps one to consider alternative transport.
Please consider attending next year’s Burns Supper on the 20th January at its new venue in Livingston. Details available from Scotland 1, Ian or Ewan. 
Members are reminded anyone can organise a rideout at any time. Just pop a message on Facebook stating where and when
AOCB
The chapter membership has remained fairly stable and is currently made up of 26 members including 3 Associate and 2 Honorary members
Ewan had submitted a proposal to the UK&I Conference for a commendation for John Bryden in recognition of his outstanding work for charity. This was endorsed by the UKIC committee. Ian, representing the chapter at Nottingham was presented with a certificate for John. Unfortunately due to events at Lochailort, John was unable to attend the AGM. Arrangements will be made to present John with his certificate at a suitable opportunity. The AGM offered their congratulations on his award. 

BKS Tartan – Scotland 1 has a supply of tartan which they can have made up into kilts, trews, waistcoats etc. Contact Colin Tait.

There will be no meeting in December due to Christmas activities. Ian stated he received no interest this year in a Christmas night out so has been cancelled. If anyone would be interested in an informal drinks afternoon/evening in Edinburgh we will look at that. Our normal January date will be the day after the Burn’s Supper so will be reviewed.  
Suggestion was made to celebrate the club 50th that we have a BBQ or similar weekend, this will be looked at over the coming months

A similar suggestion was raised for next years AGM, perhaps making it a weekend event, options of hiring a large house, bunkhouse etc or a more formal event will be explored. Suggestions, ideas to Libby Chisholm   

Ewan then brought the meeting to an end

